
Oregon Overtime Program Policy

Rosters

Roster spots on Oregon Overtime teams are assigned without regard to age, but on
playing ability. We generally place our players on a roster that will give them the
greatest chance to be seen in a positive light at the major recruiting events. We are
sensitive to the needs of our players closest to graduation and take that into account
when building rosters for each event. Rosters will be built at the discretion of the
Oregon Overtime staff and may change from one tournament to the next. We try to
limit our rosters to no more than 10 players at recruiting events. If you wish to be in a
different roster, the best option is to play your way on to it.

Playing Time

Playing time WILL NOT always be distributed evenly. With that said, our goal is always
to play as many people as possible for as many minutes as possible. We have done an
excellent job of spreading minutes and opportunities evenly in the past and anticipate
being able to do so in the future. We try to be most vigilant about placing our older
players in a positive environment in front of the college coaches, but cannot promise
that being a senior or a junior will guarantee minutes. Effective play is the best
determinant for playing time in our program.

Coaches

Normally, each of our players would like to be coached by our most experienced
coaches in every game of every tourney we enter. We have found that not only is that
unnecessary for development, but is actually limiting to both our staff and our players.
Oregon Overtime will continue to use the "Team Coaching" philosophy that has worked
so well for us in the past. Each team will have a primary coach, but we will often rotate
coaches during tourneys to insure that all our players on each team are exposed to all
of our staff and that each of our players can be instructed by ANY of our coaches in a
game environment. This philosophy has been instrumental in our success and has given
both our players and our coaches the opportunity to enhance their careers.

Schedules

Our schedule of games is posted on GameChanger. We encourage players to
participate in ALL basketball season events. Players opting to play a full schedule with
us will be given greater consideration when we build our rosters. We try to provide our
teams with the best college exposure when scheduling our tournaments.



Parental Behavior

Oregon Overtime expects all parents with daughters in the program to understand that
our primary goal is long term development. Behavior that is unprofessional in nature,
disruptive to the group, or negative toward other parents, players, coaches, or referees
is counter productive to our mission. Should unacceptable parental behavior persist,
those parents and their daughters will be asked to leave the program.

Oregon Overtime parents agree to never voice negative complaints, suggestions or
comments to any coach in the program at any game or practice site. All OOT coaches
are happy to discuss anything and everything with parents when approached properly
and at an appropriate time. That time is never around other players or parents and
never in the "heat of the moment." Coach Renee is available to handle any issues that
may arise, but is adamant about parental behavior being positive and equally adamant
that parents understand the role of the coach in the daughters' athletic lives and the
boundaries to which parents must adhere when allowing children to play team sports.

Cost

All Oregon Overtime costs are clearly listed, available to the general public and
presented prior to any commitment by participating families. Each of our travel team
coaches have a wealth of experience in the field and each are paid employees of
Oregon Overtime. While we aim to be affordable, it is expensive. Please keep in mind
and see this as an investment. We ask that all fees be paid on time. Players will not be
guaranteed spots unless they plan on playing for the entire season for the cohesion of
the team.


